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Date:
June 8, 2009

To:
ASAA Member Schools

cc:
ASAA Executive

From: 
ASAA: John Paton, Executive Director 

Re: 
Clarification on new ASAA Sport Specific School Programs/Courses/Academies

Clarification has been sought from the ASAA regarding a variety of matters pertaining to the new ASAA Sport Specific School Programs Policy which was passed by the ASAA Board of Governors at the AGM in May. Following your review of the new policy discussion below, please contact the ASAA office if you require further clarification:

The wording of the sport specific school policies was modified to include “courses/academies”. The intent of the policy change is that programs/courses/academies that occur during the school day should not be primarily focused on one specific sport, with the objective being to ensure that the playing field remains level across the province. While some schools have expressed concern regarding whether their locally developed courses (CTS, Sport Performance 25, T.E.A.M. Leadership 15, 25, 35 etc.) violate the intent of the policy (which in most cases there is no violation), there is a possibility that other schools are taking a very liberal approach in applying a single sport focus to such courses. Such an approach leaves both the school and students taking those courses at risk of being declared ineligible for ASAA activities, so all schools are asked to review the course/program content to ensure that the intent of such courses is not primarily focused on one sport or in effect be a way of circumventing the ASAA Season of Play or other eligibility policies.  

The purpose of the policy modification is to maintain the ethics and integrity of school sport and the level playing field that has always been a key objective of the ASAA. Equal opportunity for students to participate in competitive school sport has and continues to be a hallmark of school athletics in Alberta and it is the desire of the ASAA Board to maintain this philosophy.

If your school has a program that you feel might fall into questionable territory in relation to the Sport Specific School Programs/Courses/Academies policy it is strongly suggested that you seek clarification from the ASAA office on that program’s eligibility. To do this, please send complete program/course/academy details, including weekly class schedule/plan, to the ASAA office for review to john@asaa.ca. A response will be provided to you once the ASAA Executive has reviewed the information sent.
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